

HHICSC MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES JULY 28, 2023 AT HEINRICHS HALL

The meeting was called to order by the Club President, Randy Davis at 6:15 PM. Vice President, Johnny Cobb was introduced and asked for all members present to raise their hand. With the show of hands and a count taken of thirty members present at that time, the quorum needed was established and allowed for the meeting to proceed.

Johnny presented the proposal to change By-Law Article IV Membership; the purpose being to eliminate the last sentence in the Article, "There will be no proration of dues,"

Being able to prorate the dues would make it more equitable for persons joining the Club later in the fiscal year. The subsequent policy proposed would decrease membership dues for those joining after the first quarter, decreasing the payment on a quarterly basis (\$40, \$30, \$20, \$10). Only new members would be eligible for this proration. There being no questions or discussion items from the members, the vote was taken. All present voted for the change to the By-Laws..

There were no further business items and the meeting was adjourned at 6:21 PM.